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On April 19th I attended a joint 

outreach event for TDEC and the 

US Army Corps. of Engineers re-

lated to Regulatory and Mitigation 

Updates for ARAPõs and 404 per-

mits.  Coming out of that event, I 

still donõt think I could tell you the 

difference between WOTUS 

(Waters of the United States), or 

DOTPO (Ditches of the Property 

Owner).   

Things are not always black or 

white when it comes to storm-

water management, as most of you 

know.  The regulations are con-

stantly shifting, changing, evolving, 

sometimes devolving, etc.  There 

is no consistency from region to 

region, state to state, or city to 

city.  It is no wonder that the de-

velopment community is frustrated 

with the process of procuring 

permits for new projects when the 

only thing they can count on is 

uncertainty.   

On the flip side, there is no òone 

size fits alló solution to storm-

water.  Each region, state, and city 

has its own unique issues that 

need to be addressed.   

Unfortunately, most of our regula-

tions do not allow for a great deal 

of flexibility for compliance.  The 

previous TDEC Phase II MS4 per-

mit painted a broad brush of water 

quality compliance by mandating 

the first inch of rain be captured 

and held onsite.  One inch was held 

as the òMaximum Extent Practi-

caló (MEP) for all sites around the 

state.   

While this was meant to create a 

level playing field for all, it cannot 

account for the differences in soil 

type, land cover, zoning require-

ments, land use, etc.  They left a 

back door though that said if there 

was a hardship, you could then 

shoot for 80% TSS removal from 

that first inch.  The definition of 

òhardshipó was left up to the com-

munity to define, putting storm-

water managers in between the 

development community (who 

wanted hardships so that they 

could avoid green infrastructure) 

and TDEC, who was watching to 

make sure that new development 

was following the rules. 

The current state of affairs is that 

we have numerous bills in the State 

General Assembly promising re-

laxed stormwater regulations and 

more oversight of TDEC in order 

to spur development and the econ-

omy, the draft Phase II MS4 permit 

is being appealed and wonõt be 

figured out until November, and 

communities are in limbo, not sure 

which set of rules they are sup-

posed to be enforcing.   

I am hopeful that there is a light at 

the end of this tunnel.  That light 

has to come from us though.  As 

stormwater professionals, we need 

to help set the course that will 

work best for our communi-

ties.  You have a voice, and you 

have partners in TNSA to help, so 

donõt be afraid to get in-

volved.  Most of us work for gov-

ernment agencies so it is im-

portant to educate your leaders 

and get on the same page with 

them (at least in the same book) 

and help craft the best plan for 

your community.  Honest, accu-

rate, humble, and respectful com-

munication is key when working 

with so many different stakehold-

ers. 

So until we meet again, let the 

permit direct you, the science 

guide you, and the politicians do 

politicsé 

Mark D. Heinzer 

P.E., LEED AP, CPESC, CPMSM 

TNSA President  

The conference organizers 

encourage a professional at-

mosphere and anticipate a 

range of participating entities 

such as local and state govern-

ment stormwater managers, 

environmental, engineering and 

legal consulting firms, research 

organizations, and watershed 

groups.  
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You are invited to participate 

in the Tennessee Storm-

water Association Annual 

Conference òStreaming 

Togetheró 2017, being held 

October 17 -19, 2017 at Fall 

Creek Falls State Park located 

in Pikeville, TN.  

Our speakers and participants 

will come from across Tennes-

see with a focus on MS4 Per-

mit Compliance and MS4 Pro-

grams. All help to create an 

event that informs, instructs 

and motivates stormwater, 

erosion control and watershed 

management practitioners, 

professionals, and government 

officials.  

Due June 1st! 

Continued on page 11: 
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òWater does not resist. Water 

flows. When you plunge your hand 

into it, all you feel is a caress. Wa-

ter is not a solid wall, it will not 

stop you. But water always goes 

where it wants to go, and nothing 

in the end can stand against it. 

Water is patient. Dripping water 

wears away a stone. Remember 

that, my child. Remember you are 

half water. If you can't go through 

an obstacle, go around it. Water 

does.ó ˈ Margaret Atwood, The 

Penelopiad   

Spring is in the air!  This is the 

time of year we love to watch 

water and the elements work 

their magic.  This is also the time 

of year you are called upon to 

work your magic.  Whether itõs 

creating a public event, educating 

residents or learning how to 

work within the 

parameters of the new per-

mit.  You all have an important 

part in making sure our water 

quality is healthy.   

I hope you will find this newslet-

ter, as well as stormwater materi-

als that we have available, useful in 

your local river, lake and wetland 

protection work. Because storm-

water is everywhere, it touches 

every aspect of our life in one way 

or another. 

TNSA is working hard to provide 

you with stormwater education 

that we hope you will find useful in 

your local work. The education 

committee, with the help of Tracy 

Jones of Knox County, is working 

to put together an IDDE afforda-

ble workshop this year, as well as 

a train the trainer option. We will 

also be accepting official TNSA 

education proposals by the end of 

April. If you have a special presenta-

tion skill and a workshop topic that 

you know is needed within your 

region or state-wide please think 

about participating in this program. 

TNSAõs main goal is to make sure 

you have the tools you need to make 

a difference in your local area.  

Thank you for all of the wonderful 

work you are doing throughout Ten-

nessee. I look forward to hearing 

your presentation ideas and thoughts 

on the new program. 

Best wishes, 

Charlene DeSha 

Executive Director  

charlene@tnstormwater.org 

Join us August 26, 2017, at Shel-

by Park for the 5th Anniver-

sary of the Nashvilleõs Ur-

ban Runoff 5K! Nashvilleõs 

Metro Water Services, 

the Tennessee Department of 

Environment & Conserva-

tion  and the Tennessee 

Stormwater Association have 

teamed up together once again 

to host the Urban Runoff 5k.  

The run weaves its way past 

several cool and innovative green 

stormwater management practic-

es. Dogs on leashes and strollers 

welcome! Weõll have a fun and 

educational Water Quality Festi-

val for the whole family to enjoy 

from 7:00-10:30. 

For more information about the 

race, please visit our Facebook 

Page.  

Register for the Race here.  

For more information on the race 

or how to become a sponsor or 

sign up for a WQ Booth, please 

contact Jennifer Watson:  jen-

nifer@stormwater.org or Beth Wilson: 

Elizabeth.Wilson@nashville.gov  

3ÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ $ÁÔÅȦ 
υÔÈ !ÎÎÕÁÌ .ÁÓÈÖÉÌÌÅ 5ÒÂÁÎ 2ÕÎÏÆÆ υ+ 

!ÕÇÕÓÔ φϊȟ φτυϋ 

4.3! 0ÏÌÉÃÙ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ 5ÐÄÁÔÅ 

By David Mason, Committee Chair 

In the first quarter of 2017, the 

TNSA Policy Committee has 

been active in tracking new legis-

lation that may impact members 

and also educating State elected 

officials about the potential im-

pacts of these bills.  The two 

primary bills of interest this ses-

sion are summarized be-

low.  Members are encourage to 

contact their Senate and House 

representatives to educate them 

on the potential impacts of such 

bills on their local communities: 

SB382/HB700 

Bill Summary:  Exempts local 

education agencies (LEAs) from 

paying storm water userõs fees. 

Potential Impact:   If passed, this 

bill would immediately result in a 

revenue reduction for MS4s that 

have implemented stormwater utility 

programs.  It also represents an 

attempt by the State to infringe up-

on local government control over 

fee and rate setting.  Finally, it would 

open up the door for other groups 

to petition the State for similar  
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Thereõs a new permit in towné but the Uni-

versity of Tennesseeõs Municipal Technical 

Advisory Service (MTAS) has you covered. 

Nearly 100 cities and counties in the State 

of Tennessee have coverage under the 

Stateõs Phase II Small MS4 National Pollu-

tant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 

Permit Program. Public works front line 

and management personnel are heavily 

involved in successful compliance efforts. 

MTAS is involved in supporting these per-

sonnel. 

On September 30, 2016, the Tennessee 

Department of Environment and Conserva-

tion (TDEC) released the following: 

In accordance with the provisions of the 

Tennessee Water Quality Control Act, 

Tennessee Code Annotated (T.C.A.), Sec-

tions 69-3-101 through 69-3-120, the 

Division of Water Resources hereby issues 
the NPDES Permit, TNS000000 Phase II 

Small MS4 General Permit with the Notice 

of Determination that addresses all public 

comments. 

One of TDECõs follow up announcements 

was dated December 21, 2016: 

To MS4 Program Coordinators: as you may be 

aware, we received several appeals related to the 

Permanent Stormwater Management require-

ments detailed in the General NPDES Permit for 

Small MS4s, which became effective on October 

1, 2016. The appeals, available for download on 

our permit dataviewer website, are scheduled to 

be heard in November 2017. The permit remains 

in effect despite the appeals. However, the De-

partment has elected to allow MS4s to delay 

implementation of the permanent stormwater 

requirements detailed in section 4.2.5 until Jan 1, 

2018 to allow time for the appeals to be decided.  

During this time, you are expected to continue to 
implement your existing permanent stormwater 

requirements.. 

Also, the submittal date for Notice of Intent 

(NOls) was extended to February 1st, 2017, to 

avoid time constraints due to the holidays. If you 

elect to delay implementation of the new per-

manent stormwater requirements, indicate as 

such in your NOI. If you have already submitted 

an NOI, you may still elect to delay the new 

permanent stormwater requirements by sending 

a brief email notification to the contact belowé. 

So, in the midst of much controversy, Ten-

nessee had a new stormwater permit for the 

stormwater community, including public 

works professionals, to deal with. 

MTAS was requested by the TDEC to facili-

tate a statewide video conference on the 

new permit requirements and how to fill out 

the Notice of Intent for the new permit. 

This was not only requested by TDEC, but, 

at the Tennessee Stormwater Association 

(TNSA) Annual Conference, on October 18, 

2016, the TNSA Board voted to request  

that MTAS do a statewide workshop for 

cities and counties who are permitted MS4õs 
(Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems) 

on the new stormwater permit, especially 

the changes from the last permit in the new 

permit, and guidance on preparing the MS4õs 

Continued on Pg. 8 

4.3! -ÁÎÕÆÁÃÔÕÒÅÄ "-0 #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ 5ÐÄÁÔÅ 

By Sandy Carmago, Committee Chair 

The Manufactured BMP Committee is cur-

rently developing a template for BMP ven-

dors to provide typical information for all 

their products.  

 Information will be housed in a document 

accessible to TNSA members This informa-

tional resource is intended to assists design-

ers, engineers, MS4 managers in their selec-

tion and plan review process. 

Sandy Carmago, is the Mid-South Zone 

Engineer for ADS.  

4.3! %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ 5ÐÄÁÔÅ 

TNSA is now accepting proposals for the 

new Professional Development Education 

Program.  

The goal of the TNSA Education Committee 

is to build on a foundation of professional-

ism for TNSA members through courses 

designed to complement and expand stand-

ardized training.   

Courses will be offered state wide through 

in-person workshops or webinars. Our goal 

is to make sure all members receive 

the training they need at an affordable price.  

There is a two-step process in order to 

submit a proposal.  The first step is an easy 

online form in order to receive initial permis-

sion to submit a proposal.  If initial approval is 

received, download the proposal application 

and submit to Charlene DeSha.  Initial ap-

proval can take up to 5 days, proposal appli-

cations can take up to 2 weeks for approval.  

TNSA will work with instructors to provide 

materials, location, lunch (if needed) and any 

other needs for the course or work-

shop.  Instructors will not be paid for their 

time, but are not excepted to incur any costs 

related to the workshop or course.  

Classes will open initially to TNSA members 

at an affordable rate.  Non-members will 

have access to classes if space is available at 

a non-member rate. 

Visit: http://www.tnstormwater.org/

resources to submit your proposal.   

Thank you to the Education Committee for 
volunteering your time to put this program 

together. Special mention to David Carver, 

Stephanie Carlson and Tim Gangaware for 

heading up the efforts!   

David Carver, Committee Co-Chair 

Stephanie Carlson, Committee Co-Chair 

mailto:Sandy.Collins-Camargo@ads-pipe.com
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Consistent with Executive Order 13777, 

EPA is seeking public input on existing 

regulations that could be repealed, re-

placed or modified to make them less 

burdensome. 

 

As a part of this effort, we will be accept-
ing written public comments through May 

15, 2017, at docket EPA-HQ-OA-2017-

0190. In addition, EPA's Office of Water 

(OW) will host a public listening session 

to obtain additional feedback on water 

regulatory actions on Tuesday, May 2, 

2017, from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. EDT. Please 

visit: www.epa.gov/aboutepa/office-water-

feedback-reducing-regulatory-burden or 

see below for details. 

Background  

On February 24, 2017, President Donald 

Trump issued Executive Order (EO) 

13777 on Enforcing the Regulatory Reform 

Agenda. The EO establishes the, "policy of 

the United States to alleviate unnecessary 

regulatory burdens placed on the American 

people". Among other things, it requires 

each agency to create a Regulatory Reform 

Task Force to evaluate existing regulations 

and to identify regulations that could be 

repealed, replaced or modified to make 

them less burdensome. 

 

As part of implementing the EO, OW will 

be hosting a public listening session to solic-

it proposals for OW regulations that could 

be repealed, replaced, or modified to make 

them less burdensome. The focus of this 

listening session will be on water actions 

only. 

Public Listening Session  by Telephone 

and Web Conference  

Date: Tuesday, May 2, 2017 

Time: 11:00 a.m. ð 2:00 p.m. EDT 

The session will start with brief remarks 

from EPA and the remainder of the session 

will be dedicated to listening to public com-

ments.  

 

If you miss the meeting, or do not have the 

opportunity to speak on the call, please 

submit your input to the EPA-wide docket 

(docket number: EPA-HQ-OA-2017-0190). 

OW will give equal consideration to input 

provided through any of the methods 

above.  
 

Å For more information on upcoming public 

engagement opportunities offered by other 

EPA offices please visit: https://

www.epa.gov/laws-regulations/regulatory-

reform. 

%0!ͻÓ /ÆПÉÃÅ ÏÆ 7ÁÔÅÒ 3ÅÅËÉÎÇ &ÅÅÄÂÁÃË ÏÎ 2ÅÄÕÃÉÎÇ 2ÅÇÕÌÁÔÏÒÙ "ÕÒÄÅÎ  

 

Top Five Reasons to 

Attend! 

Here are a few reasons why you should 

attend the 2017 Municipal Wet 

Weather Stormwater Conference  

in Charleston, South Carolina May 15-

17, 2017. This year's event, hosted by 

the EPA Region 4 and the Southeast 

Chapter of the International Erosion 

Control Association (IECA).  

Why You Should Attend:  

Network with regional industry 

peers and learn about available re-

sources to help you succeed in your 

job. 

Help fulfill your continuing education re-

quirements by earning seven Profession-

al Development Hours  (0.7 CE Credit). 

Learn how to prepare for current and fu-

ture weather extremes  in the southeast. 

Hear updates from the EPA on trash free 

waters , stormwater compliance and con-

struction general permit . 

Learn compliance strategies  to create a 

sustainable and successful MS4 stormwater 

program! 

Learn more about the full conference sched-

ule. 

Book your reservations online or call the 

Crowne Plaza directly at 843-744-4422 and 

mention group code IEC for the discounted 

conference rate.  
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNc0wZhjX4izXqWBTLMD9eicQMi2KaKqAGFkZQBsrR1U7zQqNJi8PXr8EBxJLCwgUGp0pKKWOSLjuo_8-YnIAFC_5-E0pmhJozX_4kYrZAo4Pn883xuguCMSpQUlC0eCdNg==&c=CE5lB7Qy7P34CBNQtO4f_LUWXv0wrxX6pPV7zqiRM
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNVzyT_Tu7Bhw0Zxc7HooL0t0DqoZ_Ji6X2cDmxg5WJNvnh7ze60Q2uh4fM8I0u58cgSJSfNySItl49fMqB9_2ZCbou04Tzx377ug5DmTRIN4YiS-J-4B8p2RI4tex2N2CNzRVqWUqqHomCstFzq6m-hrSLRXgnlkid1Uz5qBP4WlLM9-
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNVzyT_Tu7BhwXA2qJCZle-ML1RUGM-TioVNCRdgURKjEHRQR-iSfZTQIooyCAp54PpUcfAOQull_mjrBgpLWFbzNr__vHeviQAht_tywbfOEw-BCA90uS96uxnlu7JmbrMHHlbUETJW3CjA41zulTbBCKX0eSEtS4A0oTHSfU9w0I3Cr
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNVzyT_Tu7BhwXA2qJCZle-ML1RUGM-TioVNCRdgURKjEHRQR-iSfZTQIooyCAp54PpUcfAOQull_mjrBgpLWFbzNr__vHeviQAht_tywbfOEw-BCA90uS96uxnlu7JmbrMHHlbUETJW3CjA41zulTbBCKX0eSEtS4A0oTHSfU9w0I3Cr
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNavBe6Spe2adHyKU4xGzKqpv81HNvYPfkU2H8HQA1FGf7eiq1RqRa5tJfC0M9R-ah_xvBs7KgLrh-IKzV1iTu7uD2qhruQfMqIq86kR1ozIJbcbqCjDu1eoGDd2VgITytqKiymsifdBxBq50Dihm86YjzJb8rJO375_x7YGDad1PqEea
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNavBe6Spe2adHyKU4xGzKqpv81HNvYPfkU2H8HQA1FGf7eiq1RqRa5tJfC0M9R-ah_xvBs7KgLrh-IKzV1iTu7uD2qhruQfMqIq86kR1ozIJbcbqCjDu1eoGDd2VgITytqKiymsifdBxBq50Dihm86YjzJb8rJO375_x7YGDad1PqEea
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNavBe6Spe2adHyKU4xGzKqpv81HNvYPfkU2H8HQA1FGf7eiq1RqRa5tJfC0M9R-ah_xvBs7KgLrh-IKzV1iTu7uD2qhruQfMqIq86kR1ozIJbcbqCjDu1eoGDd2VgITytqKiymsifdBxBq50Dihm86YjzJb8rJO375_x7YGDad1PqEea
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNRy4DCyD6BDnwuKVkFGa46WklIP5_Qvk2Anph3UQt32THL4yEY-FiHAB7gysi4QER6HcD0_AZhw9rjJxgAJSsiPCP9O-6qA58uN1QnVEmjimRiM9QIBgwljJMHSfmsr7o09UbM5c7876YvG0JIGiQqE_wmtepih8Xg8iEwEvi4rcU4r8
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001q7XMRNOaSavrbmcsVGG0dHkcZ99uZTpem5fpUznryPgMD4lqZ_6yNc0wZhjX4izXqWBTLMD9eicQMi2KaKqAGFkZQBsrR1U7zQqNJi8PXr8EBxJLCwgUGp0pKKWOSLjuo_8-YnIAFC_5-E0pmhJozX_4kYrZAo4Pn883xuguCMSpQUlC0eCdNg==&c=CE5lB7Qy7P34CBNQtO4f_LUWXv0wrxX6pPV7


Page 5 

#ÉÔÙ ÏÆ 'ÏÏÄÌÅÔÔÓÖÉÌÌÅȡ 
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The City of Goodlettsville also 

decided to raise the public out-

reach and education for the storm-

water department to the next level 

by purchasing a one week adver-

tisement on a digital display bill-

board located just south of the city 

limits for north bound traffic.  

The traffic count for north bound 

cars was approximately 82,528 

vehicles per day at this location of Interstate 

65 at the 386 Vietnam Veterans exit.  The 

intent is to gauge the public outreach and 

response through the TEC website and see 

how many individuals it reaches. Although 

the information is optional on the website, 

we hoped that it generated enough infor-

mation to justify future community programs 

such as stream and community cleanups for 

litter. 

The billboard is digital which allows for the 

operator to cut costs since it is computer 

operated, which also allows for the customer 

to simply send a PDF photo to the billboard 

company for proper editing for size instead 

of purchasing a paper laminate for the stand-

ard billboard. It also is well lit for 24 hour 

coverage. Our contract was for a 7 day dis-

play, 24 hours a day displaying our ad 8 sec-

onds every minute.  

Last year we held a planting event and plant-

ed 300 trees as well as distributing an addi-

tional 200. This year our numbers drastically 

increased to 1900 trees distributed and 

planted by local residents and schools. 

For more information, contact Warren Gar-

ret, Stormwater Manager: 

wgarrett@goodlettsville.gov  

The annual tree planting  in the State of 

Tennessee, also known by many as 100k 

tree day, is promoted and provided for 

through Tennessee Environmental Council 

or TEC. The goal is to repopulate as much 

of Tennessee as possible annually to im-

prove landscaping, water quality, home 

values, air quality and provide riparian 

buffers for streambank protection and 

wildlife corridors. 

The City of Goodlettsville promoted our 

city support and participation of this pro-

gram through the distribution of the trees 

for local residents to pick up their trees 

locally. The public only needed to go 

online at www.tectn.com and fill out a 

small questionnaire in order to receive up 

to 20 free trees. Although donations were 

encouraged, the trees were free for plant-

ing.  

The TEC also requires that participants 

watch a short video in order to properly 

plant their trees and also agree to send 

photos of planted trees back to TEC for 

promotional purposes.  

Join the Tennessee Stormwater Associa-

tion (TNSA), University of Tennessee, and 

Knox County Stormwater for Knoxville's 

inaugural Tennessee River Runoff 5K & 

Cheers to Clean Water Celebration -- an 

event showcasing the ways that we can 

help to protect our local streams and riv-

ers with green infrastructure!  

The 5K-certified, chip-timed race will take 

runners and walkers through the campus of 

the University of Tennessee, passing by rain 

gardens, bioswales, created wetlands, and 

other methods that UT uses throughout 

campus to lessen water pollution. Racers 

will also get to catch a view of the Tennes-

see River. 

The race will begin and end at the UT Gar-

dens, where the Cheers to Clean Water 

Celebration will celebrate the importance of 

clean water for happy and healthy communi-

ties. Here, attendees can enjoy local craft 

beer while exploring the world of water qual-

ity and stream health by visiting our educa-

tional vendor booths. Kids can participate in 

the on-site scavenger hunt, as well as other 

kid-friendly water activities.  

Participants who run the 5K will receive a 

stretchy bandana, and those participating in 

the Cheer to Clean Water Celebration will 

receive an aluminum pint glass with 3 drink 

tickets, each good for one craft beer.  

Registration/check -in begins at 5pm, 

and the race will begin at 6pm .  

The Cheers to Clean Water Celebration will 

go until dark (about 9pm). Valid identification 

must be shown at registration in order to 
receive a wristband for adult beverages at the 

Celebration. Free parking is available on site 

at 2518 Jacob Dr (Lot C4). Rain or shine. 

There will be food trucks on site. Dogs are 

permitted (on leash). All proceeds go to 

TNSA, a nonprofit organization that advo-

cates for protecting and improving the qual-

ity of the waters of Tennessee.ó 

For a little extra competition, team dis-

counts are also available! This option is 

great for organizations that have that com-

petitive spirit and want to challenge others! 

Discounts ($5 per registration) will be ap-

plied during checkout on the website. There 

will be prizes for the top three teams with 

the lowest average time!ó  

Click Here for More Info and to Register! 

 

¶ June, 2, 2017 at 5:00 PM, Race at 6:00 PM 

¶ Race & Celebration: $35 

¶ Race only $25 

¶ Celebration Only: $15 

)ÎÁÕÇÕÒÁÌ 4ÅÎÎÅÓÓÅÅ 2ÕÎÏÆÆ υ+ɂ54-+ÎÏØÖÉÌÌÅ 
*ÕÎÅ ςȟ ςπρχ 

mailto:wgarrett@goodlettsville.gov
http://www.tectn.com
http://www.tnstormwater.org/tennessee-river-runoff-5k
http://www.tnstormwater.org/tennessee-river-runoff-5k
http://stormwater.utk.edu/
https://www.knoxcounty.org/stormwater/
http://www.tnstormwater.org/tennessee-river-runoff-5k
http://www.tnstormwater.org/tennessee-river-runoff-5k
http://www.tnstormwater.org/tennessee-river-runoff-5k
http://www.tnstormwater.org/tennessee-river-runoff-5k
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TNEPSC Level I Recertification  Course   

May 2, 2017 Knoxville 

May 24, 2017 Nashville 

June 9, 2017 Cleveland 

June 13, 2017 Memphis 

Please contact Tim Gangaware with questions or visit the website: http://tnstormwatertraining.org/ or http://tnhdt.org/ or http://tnepsc.org/ 

TNEPSC Level I  Certification Course   

May 11, 2017 Knoxville 

May 19, 2017 Johnson City 

June 14, 2017 Nashville 

TNEPSC Level II  Certification Course   

May 31 & June 1, 2017 Knoxville 

,ÅÖÅÌ ) Ǫ )) 4.%03#ȟ 0ÅÒÍÁÎÅÎÔ 3ÔÏÒÍ×ÁÔÅÒ $ÅÓÉÇÎ Ǫ 4.-($4 #ÏÕÒÓÅÓ 3ÃÈÅÄÕÌÅÓ 

EPAõs Water Infrastructure and Resiliency 

Finance Center is hosting a stormwater 

finance webinar series in collaboration with 

the Water Environment Federation. 

Communities across the county are strug-

gling to identify a financing strategy to sup-

port their stormwater management pro-

grams.  This webinar series will explore 

both traditional stormwater financing strat-

egies as well as new and innovative ap-

proaches. 

Each webinar will provide a deep-dive, 

technical overview of specific successful and 

leading-edge examples of how communities 

have supported their stormwater pro-

grams . 

Audience: Municipal administrators, plan-

ners, public works officials, community lead-

ers, technical assistance providers, and re-

gional funders. Time: 2:00ñ3:00 pm EST 

May 11, 2017 - Register for webinar 

May 23, 2017 - Register for webinar 

Additional stormwater finance webinars to 

be announced soon! For more information, 

Click Here. 

TN Hydrologic Determination Course  

November 28-30 Memphis 

,ÅÁÄÉÎÇ-%ÄÇÅ 3ÔÏÒÍ×ÁÔÅÒ &ÉÎÁÎÃÉÎÇ 7ÅÂÉÎÁÒÓ 

TN -HDT  Refresher Course  

May 23, 2017 Nashville 

June 7, 2017 Knoxville 

May 31 & June 1 New! SCM Inspection and Maintenance Course   

The Stormwater Control Measures Inspection and Maintenance workshop is a 2 day foundation building course for individuals responsible for the 

inspection and maintenance of permanent stormwater management practices. The course is intended for design professionals, engineers and land-

scape architects; landscape and other green industry professionals; and inspection personnel from all levels of government. The SCM I&M course 

aims to build a solid working knowledge of proper operation and maintenance of permanent stormwater measures. Topics include the permanent 

stormwater management requirements in the MS4 general permit; the function, inspection and maintenance of key SCMs based on the new per-

manent stormwater manual; and annual inspection and reporting requirements by owners/operators of permanent SCMs.  

TDECõs Office of Policy and Planning has 

released a new public facing portal for 

external customers to submit NEPA docu-

ment review requests. On this portal you 

may submit a draft environmental assess-

ment (EA), draft environmental impact 

statement (EIS), or categorical exclusion 

(CE), collectively referred to as òNEPA 

documentsó for review by TDEC. Access it 

here. 

All other environmental consultation request 

to TDEC should be submitted individually to 

each relevant division. Find contact infor-

mation for environmental consultation re-

quests here.  

.Å× /ÎÌÉÎÅ 0ÏÒÔÁÌ ÆÏÒ .%0! 2ÅÑÕÅÓÔÓ  

Knox county has been awarded a $144,000 

grant from the Tennessee Department of 

Agriculture for water quality initiatives and 

improvements in the Roseberry Creek wa-

tershed. Roseberry Creek is on the Tennes-

see 303(d) list of impaired streams for high 

levels of bacteria, specifically E. coli, due to 

failing septic systems and runoff from agri-

cultural properties, according to the Ten-

nessee Department of Environment and 

Conservation. 

The grant funds will help address both con-

cerns with $75,000 set aside to help home-

owners fix failing septic systems and 

$48,000 for agricultural improvements such 

as work on access roads and stream cross-

ings, according to the release, with the addi-

tion of riparian buffers, and installation of 

fencing and watering systems for rotational 

grazing. The grant funds will pay 75 per-

cent of costs for the improvements. 

People interested in the grant should call 

Knox County Stormwater Management at 

865-215-5540 for information on the septic 

repair program. Those interested in the 

agriculture improvement program should 

call the Knox County Soil Conservation 

District at 865-523-3338 ext. 3 for details. 

Information on Knox Countyõs watershed 

initiatives is available here. Roseberry Creek 

watershed details including a map are here. 

2ÏÓÅÂÅÒÒÙ #ÒÅÅË 7ÁÔÅÒÓÈÅÄ 2ÅÃÅÉÖÅÓ σρωɉÈɊ 'ÒÁÎÔ 

SCM Inspection & Maintenance Course  

May 4 & 5 Chattanooga 

http://tnepsc.org/page.asp?ID=4
mailto:gangwrrc@utk.edu
http://tnstormwatertraining.org/
http://tnhdt.org/Index.asp
http://tnepsc.org/indexNew.asp
http://tnepsc.org/page.asp?ID=3
http://tnepsc.org/page.asp?ID=5
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNDE4LjcyNDEzNDUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDQxOC43MjQxMzQ1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MDQxMjI2JmVtYWlsaWQ9cGlja3JlbC5qYW5AZXBhLmdvdiZ1c2VyaWQ9cGlj
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNDE4LjcyNDEzNDUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDQxOC43MjQxMzQ1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MDQxMjI2JmVtYWlsaWQ9cGlja3JlbC5qYW5AZXBhLmdvdiZ1c2VyaWQ9cGlj
https://www.epa.gov/waterfinancecenter/leading-edge-stormwater-financing-webinars?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://tnpermanentstormwater.org/class1.asp
http://tnhdt.org/Index.asp
https://t.e2ma.net/click/ldj3t/1lssjs/1di3mf
https://t.e2ma.net/click/ldj3t/1lssjs/h6i3mf
http://www.knoxcounty.org/stormwater/pub_WI.php
http://www.knoxcounty.org/stormwater/pdfs/RoseberryCreekWriteup.pdf
http://tnpermanentstormwater.org/class1.asp
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exemptions. 

Status:  Numerous groups, including TNSA, 

the TML and ACEC, organized to educate 

elected officials about the potential impacts 

to MS4s of this bill.  The bill was defeated in 

the Senate Energy, Ag. and Natural Re-

sources Committee, but could reappear next 

year.  TNSA policy committee members 

continue to monitor this and efforts in adja-

cent states to impose unfair utility fee ex-

emptions, which could be precedent setting. 

HB362/SB295 

Bill Summary:  Prohibits TDEC from issu-

ing a NPDES permit to a municipal separate 

storm sewer system operated by local 

government entities unless the financial 

impact of the post construction storm 

water requirements have been first re-

viewed by the General Assembly under the 

Uniform Administrative Procedures Act.  It 

also requires TDEC to annually report on 

these costs. 

Potential Impact:  The bill requires the 

State to compile the financial impact of 

these regulations.  Since the State is not 

involved in post construction at the local 

level, presumably, the burden may fall on 

local MS4 programs to compile the costs of 

post construction requirements on local 

development.  Practically, this could be 

added as a new requirement in future MS4 

permits.  Also, this is clearly an attempt by 

the Home Builders lobby to further roll 

back post construction stormwater re-

quirements, which many members find 

beneficial for their communities. 

Status:  The bill has moved through the 

House Ag. and Natural Resources Commit-

tee and is scheduled to be heard by the 

Government Operations Committee on 

5/2.  However, the Senate Energy, Ag. and 

Natural Resources Committee would need 

to reconvene to hear the bill in order for it 

to continue moving forward this ses-

sion.  TNSA will continue to monitor its 

progress. 

David Mason, PE, D.WRE, is a  
Principal Engineer with CDM Smith. 

Continued from Pg. 2 

4.3! 0ÏÌÉÃÙ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ 5ÐÄÁÔÅ 

ςπρχ 4.3! !ÎÎÕÁÌ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ  
ͼ3ÔÒÅÁÍÉÎÇ 4ÏÇÅÔÈÅÒͼ 
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ρχ-ρωȟ ςπρχ 

&ÁÌÌ #ÒÅÅË &ÁÌÌÓȟ 0ÉËÅÖÉÌÌÅȟ 4. 

Keynote Speaker:  
 

3ÐÅÁËÅÒȡ $ÒȢ !ÎÎÁ 'ÅÏÒÇÅ 
$ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ ÁÎÄ #ÈÉÅÆ 2ÅÓÅÁÒÃÈ 3ÃÉÅÎÔÉÓÔ 4ÅÎÎÅÓÓÅÅ !ÑÕÁÒÉÕÍ 

 

Call for Abstracts:  click here for information  

Deadline: June 1, 2017 

 

Conference Registration Open! 
 

Monday, October 16, 2017: Pre-Conference Workshop: Project WET Workshop $25 
 

Early Bird Registration ends September 1, 2017 

TNSA Member Registration: $165 
Non-Member: $200 

One-Day: $100 

Speaker: $100 
 

Click here for Registration Form 

Click there for Sponsorship Information 

mailto:masond@cdmsmith.com
https://www.cdmsmith.com/
http://media.wix.com/ugd/b9f40d_134872f10b81455c9c8d468da4203885.pdf
http://media.wix.com/ugd/b9f40d_11d666eb4ab24b6cbefb1029bf35829b.pdf
http://media.wix.com/ugd/b9f40d_755fe5e3adc3423da398319c05631039.pdf
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4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ Á ÎÅ× ÐÅÒÍÉÔ ÉÎ ÔÏ×Îȣ ÂÕÔ ÔÈÅ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÏÆ 4ÅÎÎÅÓÓÅÅȭÓ -ÕÎÉÃÉÐÁÌ 
4ÅÃÈÎÉÃÁÌ !ÄÖÉÓÏÒÙ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ ɉ-4!3Ɋ ÈÁÓ ÙÏÕ ÃÏÖÅÒÅÄȢ 

Notice of Intent. It was further requested 

that MTAS obtain TDEC (Tennessee De-

partment of Environment and Conserva-

tion) guidance and assistance in preparing 

and presenting the workshop.  

There were precedents for this, as MTAS 

presented similar workshops with assis-

tance from TDEC when the previous two 

Phase II Permits were issued. 

The videoconference took place on January 

5, 2017 and representatives from over 80 

cities and counties statewide were invited 

by TDEC to attend conference uplinks at 

their TDEC Regional Environmental Field 

Office: 

All EFO video-conference rooms and equip-

ment are reserved and ready for 9:00 

central. The broadcast will start from the 

Nashville Central Office.  

The purpose of the workshop is to provide 

City and County MS4 staff an assistance in 

filling out the MS4 NOI that is due Febru-

ary 1, 2017. There is no need to take 

attendance. The NOI assistance will be 

facilitated by John Chlarson (MTAS). 

In 2003, when the original Phase II Permit 

was issued, a similar series of workshops 

were presented statewide. MTAS and 

TDEC partnered on those workshops, 

which included the introduction of the first 

Model Stormwater Ordinance, which was 

developed by MTAS under a 319 grant 

procured with the assistance of the Tennes-

see Department of Agriculture. The prima-

ry objective of the project was to equip 

MS4õs with the knowledge and understand-

ing of the program requirements for the 

first-ever Phase II Municipal NPDES Permit 

for Stormwater Management and enable 

them to prepare an action plan for submit-

ting their permit application. This infor-

mation put them in a position to comply 

with permit requirements and to protect 

and to improve water quality in Tennessee, 

as relates to nonpoint source impairments. 

MTAS was also requested to develop a 

model of a completed NOI for the 2016 

Permit, again, òé to provide City and 

County MS4 staff an assistance in filling out 

the MS4 NOI that is due February 1, 2017.ó  

With important input from TDEC, various 

MS4õs and members of the Tennessee 

Stormwater Association, MTAS developed 

such a model and it was approved by TDEC 

for statewide usage. 

The Model Stormwater Ordinance, men-

tioned above, which was later accompanied 

by the Model Stormwater Utility Ordinance, 

has been updated as the permit require-

ments have changed over the years. Various 
other models, templates, resources and 

training offerings have also been developed 

and made available to provide permit compli-

ance assistance to city and county MS4 staff 

across the state. 

The Model Stormwater Ordinance is being 

reviewed and updated by MTAS for compli-

ance with the 2016 Phase II and Construc-

tion General Permit(s). 

When the Tennessee Chapter of the Ameri-

can Public Works Associationõs Tennessee 

Public Works Institute presented its Storm-

water Administration Workshops, MTAS 

provided support and instructors. MTAS also 

helped with the development of the TPWI 

stormwater course material. 

MTAS has also presented information on 

various stormwater topics in technical ses-

sions at TCAPWA State Conferences over 

the years. 

One of the reasons that MTAS was in a posi-

tion to do all this was a long term association 

with TDEC where MTAS has been able to 

provide technical assistance to TDEC permit 

holders. Before the inception of the TNSA 

or even the earlier regional stormwater 

working groups, MTAS was able to represent 

the city perspective to TDEC permit writers 

when Tennesseeõs first Phase II Permit was 

being developed. MTAS continues to do its 

best to represent the needs of cities to 

TDEC whenever the opportunity arises. 

Currently:  

MTAS is in the process of updating the 

Model Stormwater Ordinance, reviewing 

the 2016 NPDES Phase II Permit and the 

2016 Construction General Permit to in-

sure compliance. 

The model NOI for the 2016 NPDES Phase 

II Permit is available for those who still need 

that assistance. 

The 2016 NPDES Phase II Permit requires 

that permitted MS4s develop Operation and 

Maintenance Plans for defined MS4 facilities 

and operations. MTAS is developing a work-

shop and a Model Document for use in 

developing these Operation and Mainte-

nance Plans. 

Required by the 2016 NPES Phase II permit 

and a component of the Operation and 

Maintenance Plans, employee training for 

Stormwater Good Housekeeping is available 
from MTAS at no charge. MTAS will come 

to your MS4, conduct the training and pro-

vide sign-in sheet and pre and post tests for 

your stormwater documentation. 

There is a Model Stormwater Utility Ordi-

nance for M4õs who are considering using a 

stormwater fee as a funding mechanism for 

their program. 

As to MS4 funding mechanisms, MTAS is 

conducting its 4th MS4 funding methodology 

survey to be shared with the MS4 commu-

nity. 

Various other legal documents, opinions, 

templates, and stormwater resources are all 

available from MTAS 

If you are interested in stormwater related 

information and/or program assistance, 

MTAS will either provide direct assistance, 

or find a firm, individual or agency who will. 

The permits may be new- but MTAS still 

has you covered. 

Contact John Chlarson, 

john.chlarson@tennessee.edu , for MTAS 

Public Works support.. 

Continued from Pg. 3 

MTAS onsite Municipal Stormwater Good 

Housekeeping Training for key employees 

mailto:john.chlarson@tennessee.edu
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